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Dear Parish Family,  
 

This Friday is our last Lenten Fish Fry.  Every year at the last fish fry, someone tells me that he/she wishes that this was not 
the last fish fry of the year.  Because it is the last one, I encourage you to come to the fish fry and encourage your family, 
friends, neighbors, and co-workers to come.  Our fish frys provide a great opportunity to socialize with friends and fellow 
parishioners.   
 

This Saturday will be the last scheduled confessions before Easter.  Confessions will be heard from 3:45 to 4:30 p.m.  There 
will be no confessions on Holy Saturday, April 15.   
 

Next Sunday is Palm Sunday, the beginning of Holy Week.  For Christians, and especially for Catholics, Holy Week is the 
most sacred week of the year.  On Palm Sunday, we celebrate Jesus’ triumphant entry into Jerusalem.  On Holy Thursday, we 
celebrate his Last Supper with his disciples during which he instituted the sacraments of Eucharist and Priesthood.  On Good 
Friday, we commemorate his Passion and Death.  Finally, on Holy Saturday, we celebrate his triumphant resurrection from 
the dead and celebrate the sacraments of initiation with our Elect. 

 

There is no better way for us to enter into the mystery of Jesus’ dying and rising than through celebrating the Triduum as a parish family.  
Therefore, I would strongly encourage you to celebrate these three days with our Little Flower faith community.  Please note the schedule for 
Holy Week and mark your calendars now.   
 

Also, we are asking that no activities conflict with Holy Week services and activities.  This would include 5:30 p.m. until 8:30 p.m. on Holy 
Thursday, and from noon until the end of Good Friday.   
 

Next Sunday, Palm Sunday, we will invite all children from toddlers through 8
th

 grade to join in the procession around the church carrying 
palms.  Please encourage your children to participate.  Little Flower School students who participate will receive an out-of-uniform pass.   
 

Last weekend was the third Christ Renews His Parish women’s weekend at Little Flower.  First, thanks to the women of the parish who 
attended:  
 

Larua Anderson Rita Cooning Jo Maker 
Trish Collier Gina Foster Anita Moody 
Patti Cook Bobbie Lawless  
 

Special thanks to the team who led the weekend: 
 

Erin Becker Patti Hammons Kristin Reed 
Pam Bolte Karen Leintz Clar Watt 
Michelle Fischer  Katie Lyons Carol Wehlage 
 

Thanks to Samantha Mackell who gave the teenage witness and served Mass.  Thanks to those who organized the meals and all those who 
helped provide the meals.  Finally, thanks to anyone who helped in any way.  It takes a lot of people, time, and effort to present a Christ 

Renews His Parish weekend.   
 

Finally, we want to welcome Rick Rader who begins work this week as our Director of Stewardship and Administration.  We are not just 
welcoming him to the job, but we are also welcoming him home.  As you may remember, he is a graduate of Little Flower and Scecina, was 
married here at Little Flower, and lived in Little Flower parish for six years after his wedding, serving on the Finance Commission at that 
time.  We hope he will be with us for a long time.   
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

fr. bob  
 

FISH FRY 
Fridays during lent 

Please invite neighbors, family, and friends 

SERVING FROM 4:30 PM UNTIL 7:00 PM 
 

 Just Desserts Ladies! 

The Ladies Club provides the desserts each week for the fish fry. All 

Ladies of the Parish are members of the Ladies Club so whip up your 

favorite dessert to share and bring it to the school cafeteria after 

3:00 p.m. on Friday.  Thanks in advance and for all of your help in 

years past! 
 

 

 

 

Please return your Baby Bank to church on Palm Sunday, 
April 9.  Seventy-five percent of the monies collected will 
support the Gabriel Project, which assists mother who have 
chosen life over abortion.  A small portion of this supports the 
work of the Respect Life Committee. Twenty-five percent will 
be directed to Holy Family Shelter. DO NOT return them 
Easter weekend but bring them the following weekend or 
return to the Parish Center. Remember that it cost the Gabriel 
Project $1.25/bank to replace so return them even if empty. 
Thank you for all your support. 

 

The Ladies Club  

will be collecting donations 

 in support of the Easter church decorations  

after all Masses at the doors this weekend. 



FIFTH SUNDAY OF LENT  

 

 
 
 

FOR THE WEEK OF April 3 – 9, 2017   
  

03 April Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Jim Freeland by the Freeland Family 

04 April Tuesday 

 5:30 p.m. Sharon Cooper by the Ladies Club 

05 April Wednesday 

 5:30 p.m. Frank Klinkose by Mary and David Parris 

06 April Thursday  

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

07 April Friday 

 5:30 p.m. Way of the Cross & Communion Service 

08 April Saturday-Anticipation of Palm Sunday  

 5:00 p.m. Jim Gavaghan by Friends 

09 April Sunday – Palm Sunday   

 8:30 a.m. For the Intentions of Marek Torzewski by Mrs. 
Clegg  

 10:30 a.m. John Maio by Lary and Mary Agnes Gates 

 6:00 p.m. For the Parish 
 

 
April 2 - 9, 2017 

 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 
Sunday Ladies Club Easter Flower Collection after all Masses 

 Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Church 6:00 p.m. RCIA- 3rd Scrutiny 

Monday Scout Room 6:00 p.m. Cub Scouts 

 St. Therese 6:30 p.m. Resisting Happiness 
Book Discussion  

 St. Patrick 6:30 p.m. SVDP 

Tuesday St. Therese 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. RCIA Team Meeting 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

Wednesday St. Patrick 9:30 a.m. Bible Study 

Thursday St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. School Commission 

 Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Ladies Club Meeting 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday Duffey Hall 4:30 p.m. Lenten Fish Fry 

Saturday St. Therese 7:07 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

 Church 9:00 a.m. RCIA Retreat & Vigil 
Practice 

 Baby Banks drop-off at all Masses  

 Blood Pressure Check after all Masses in Gathering Area 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 St. Therese 1:00 p.m. Franciscan Associates 

 

The Adventuresome Group will meet on Wednesday, April 
12, following the 11:00 a.m. Mass.  Sr. Ann Patrice Papesh 
from Our Lady of Grace Monastery will be speaking about the 
Triduum.  Please mark your calendar and plan on attending.  
You may call the parish center to let us know you are coming.   

 
 

 
Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or in a 
nursing home in your thoughts and prayers.  If you get a chance, 
please send them a card or a note!  This week we especially want to 

remember:                        Bob Dangler 
Westminster Village 

11050 Presbyterian Drive, Indianapolis, IN 46236 
 

Little Flower  
Preschool News 

Little Flower preschool has 
been accredited by Advanc-Ed 
and we are now eligible to 

accept students with On My Way Pre-K and IndyPSP grants. 
On My Way Pre-K applications are now available for grants to 
eligible children who will be 4 years old, but not yet 5 years old 
on August 1, 2017, and will be attending kindergarten in the 
2018-19 school year. These grants will be good for pre-K 
programs starting in August 2017. 
  

For families who live in Marion County, grants are also 
available for children who will be 3 years old on August 1, 
2017, through Indy Preschool Scholarship Program (IndyPSP) 
grants. The same application can be used for both On My Way 
Pre-K and IndyPSP grants. If you live in Marion County go to 
 https://prek.carefinderindiana.org/MarionLottery/Default.aspx 
 
 

For more information on this program go 
to http://www.in.gov/fssa/4944.htm 
  

Of course, our goal is to always provide the first opportunities 
for admission to Little Flower Catholic School to parishioners 
and siblings of current students.  Registration needs to take 
place as soon as possible because we expect preschool 
classes to fill much sooner than in years past.      

 

Come join in a joyful evening of praise and testimony 
celebrating lives saved and hearts changed during 40 Days for 
Life.  Ceremony will be followed by a baby shower benefiting 
the moms and babies served by The Gabriel Project.  Baby 
gifts gratefully accepted.  Sunday, April 9, 2017 at 6 p.m.  St. 
Luke Catholic Church, 7575 Holliday Drive East, 
Indianapolis. 
 

The Parish Life Commission will 
once again host a Soup Supper 
on Holy Thursday, April 13.  
Dinner will be served from 5:30-
6:30 p.m.  The menu will include 
vegetable soup, salad, bread, 

desserts, and drinks.  There will be hot dogs for the 
kids!  This is a great opportunity to break bread with 
your parish family before attending Mass at 7 p.m.  
Mark your calendar and plan on attending. 
 

Easter Egg Hunt 
The Little Flower Athletic Commission 
invites all parish children pre-school 
through age 9 to participate in the 
annual Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday, 
April 15, 2017.  The Easter Bunny will 
arrive at 9:50 a.m. and we will be 

searching the Parish grounds starting at 10 a.m. 
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STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT AND TREASURE 
YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 

Weekly Budget Goal $         13,500.00 
Collection of March 25 and 26   $           9,238.94 
Electronic Contributions 3/20-3/24   $           1,970.50 
Fiscal Year 2016-2017 YTD Actual $       512,353.33 
Fiscal Year 2016-2017 YTD Budget $       526,500.00 
Fiscal Year 2016-2017 YTD DEFICIT $      -  14,146.67 

 

Home Improvement Fund  

January Contributions  $      1,881.33 

February Contributions  $      1,815.58 

March Contributions (to date) $      2,120.83 
  

UNITED CATHOLIC APPEAL 
(gifts processed as of 3/23/17) 

 

The Archdiocesan United Catholic Appeal, Christ Our Hope, has been going on 
for about twelve weeks. We are currently nearly $5200 short of our goal 
and only 17% of parish households have participated!  The Archdiocese 
will soon begin follow up with those who have not responded. Will you please 
consider helping us reach our goals? You should have received your intention 
card in the mail, but there are extras available at the church doors. If you have 
not yet turned your card in, please do so as soon as possible. You may place 
them in the regular collection, or mail them to the Archdiocese in the envelope 
provided. Please be as generous as possible to help our parish meet our goal. 
The United Catholic Appeal funds many shared ministries from which all 
parishes benefit.          

 

Parish Goal    $39,250.00 

   # of gifts received or pledged              157  
Amount Gifts received or pledged           $34,084.00 

 

If you did not return your annual stewardship intention card this 
weekend, please return it as soon as possible. Extra cards are 
available at the church doors if needed. Thank You! 

 

Kroger Community Rewards 
Each year you must re-register your Kroger Plus 
card to Little Flower every April for us to receive 
rewards. Please log-in to your Kroger account by 
going to www.kroger.com/communityrewards, 
then click on the “community” and a drop down 

box will list “community rewards.” Click on “community rewards” and 
“apply now.”  Enter Little Flower’s organization # 10278 to re-register.  
Thank you for your participation!  
 

If you have not set up your Kroger Plus Card you need to register 
your card online at www.krogercommunityrewards.com and use our 
organization # 10278.  Little Flower will earn a percentage of 
spending on a quarterly basis which will help with tuition assistance.   
You can earn rewards on almost everything, every time you shop.  
However there are specific purchases that cannot be included. 
Alcohol, tobacco, government-assisted prescription purchases, 
postage stamps, Kroger gift cards, and debit cards, lottery and 
promotional tickets Western Union, Fuel and sales tax are excluded 
from eligible purchase.  If you do not have a Kroger Plus Card they 
are available the Customer Service Desk at any Kroger.    
 

Scecina’s Mulch Sale helps student-athletes 
Please consider buying your mulch and potting mix this year 
from Scecina Memorial High School. The mulch and potting 
mix are premium products that are delivered free to your home 
or business. The deadline to order is April 17 and delivery will 
be April 22. Proceeds benefit Crusader athletics. Order 
at scecina.org/mulch. Or look for order forms in the back of 
church. 

 

Confirmation candidates will be in the 
Opening Procession for Mass on Holy 
Thursday evening. Please meet in the 
gathering area at 6:45 p.m. 
 

 
(grades 8 thru 12) 

 

YOUTH CHOIR – new members are always welcome! 
 

Sunday, April 2:      Previous schedule has been changed.  

                        Youth Choir WILL NOT sing this night! 
 

YOUTH ROOM for Sunday April 2 HAS BEEN CANCELLED! 

 
The parish newsletter, “The Little 
Flower Garden”, will be out mid-

May.  Any news or photos you have to share about Little 
Flower parishioners, ministries, and activities should be 
sent to the parish office (or dropped in the offering 
basket) by April 20. You may also e-mail items to 
lfparishnews@yahoo.com 

 

HOLY WEEK / EASTER SCHEDULE  

 

April 13 Holy Thursday Soup Supper-Duffey Hall: 5:30-6:30 p.m. 

Mass of the Lord’s Super & 
commissioning of all Eucharistic 
Ministers at 7:00 p.m. 

April 14 Good Friday Living Stations of the Cross at  
8:30 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.  
Celebration of the Lord’s Passion (main 
service for Good Friday) at 7:00 p.m. 
School dismissal at 11:00 a.m.  

Parish Office closes at Noon 

April 15 Holy Saturday Easter Vigil at 8:00 p.m. 
April 16 Easter Sunday Masses at 8:30 a.m., and 10:30 a.m. 
April 17 Easter Monday Parish office and School Closed 

 

School Newsletter/Parish Bulletin Message 
for Coordinator of Latino Outreach Position 

The Office of Catholic Schools, a ministry of the 
Archdiocese of Indianapolis, is thrilled to see an 
increase in enrollment of Latino students in our 
Catholic schools throughout central and southern 
Indiana.  The Office of Catholic Schools 
recognizes the responsibility and opportunity to 

further support and welcome new and current Latino youth and their families.  
Therefore, thanks to the initial approval of Cardinal Joseph Tobin, C. Ss. R., 
and the continual support of the Chancery leadership, the Office of Catholic 
Schools seeks to hire a Coordinator of Latino Outreach.  To review the job 
description, please go to http://oce.archindy.org/office-of-catholic-
education/employment/job-postings/916/coordinator-of-latino-outreach-office-
of-catholic-schools.aspx.  To apply, please send your cover letter, resume, 
and list of references to Mr. Ed Isakson, Director of Human Resources, at 
eisakson@archindy.org.  
 

The month of APRIL is “PARISH MONTH” at ANGEL’S 
CORNER CATHOLIC GIFT SHOP. Located at 2316 E. Southport 
Road, across from Long’s Bakery. April is a great time to buy First 
Communion, Confirmation, and Wedding gifts.  Mention Little 
Flower and 10% of the sale on all regular stocked items will be 
donated to us! 
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 FESTIVAL NEWS 
SUMMERFEST 2017 – June 2nd, 3rd, and 4th 

permit #143191 
Rummage Sale donations - Last year the Rummage Sale earned 
over $3,000.00 – but this is all dependent on your donations. The final 
drop off for your donations is at the cafeteria entrance to the 
social hall (door #6) between 9 a.m. and 11 a.m. on Saturday, April 
29.  We need your good used items for our rummage sale.  WE 
ARE  ACCEPTING GOOD, CLEAN, CHILDREN'S CLOTHES, but no 
adult clothing.  We will be able to accept larger furniture, but not 
until immediately prior to the festival.   Please NO TV's, video 
players, electronics, or computers.  We also need good, used 
books.  Call Sharon Rocchio with questions – 525-6237. 
 
Again this year we will have a beautiful piece of stain glass art that is 
unique and one of a kind and valued at over $900.00. We need people 
who are willing to promote this on their Facebook page or send an e-
mail to their contacts to help promote these $1.00 tickets. You do NOT 
have to collect any money or do anything else. Just a few minutes of 
your time are needed to help this to be a big success. CAN YOU 
HELP? If so, email Steve Wright at trading915@aol.com and about the 
second week of April he will send you a picture and a script. We need 
you in order for this to be a big success. 100% of the proceeds go to 
the Little Flower Festival!! 
 

SPONSORSHIPS ARE CRITICAL TO THE SUCCESS OF 
THE FESTIVAL, AND WE NEED YOUR HELP! Businesses will 
benefit by special signage and announcements throughout the festival 
acknowledging their sponsorship.  Business sponsorships start at 
$250.00 and higher levels are also available with more benefits.  If 
you know of someone who might be interested in this opportunity, 
ask them to call Tom at the parish center.  If you prefer, you can 
leave their name and address for Tom and he will mail information to 
them. Our best chance of getting new sponsors will be you asking 
them to help!  
 
The Silent Auction team needs your help.  Call Mary Martha Costello 
at 544-0473, or Rosemary Armour at 372-5513 if you or your employer 
can donate new goods or services valued in excess of $25.00.    
 

ATTENTION COLTS OR PACERS SEASON TICKET HOLDERS 
Would you be willing to donate a pair (or more) of your tickets for just one game next 
year?  The Silent Auction could use your donation.  Please call  Mary Martha Costello 
or Rosemary Armour at the numbers listed above.     
 

The 2017 Race for Vocations 
Saturday, May 6, 2017 

Race for Vocations is sponsored by the 
Archdiocese of Indianapolis and 
welcomes people of all ages to run/walk in 
the mini-marathon or 5K to both promote 
and pray for vocations to the priesthood, 
religious life, sacred married life and sacred 
single life.  The 2017 Race for Vocations 

will take place on May 6, 2017within the One America Festival Mini 
Marathon and 5K in downtown Indianapolis, Indiana.  Please be a 
part of this amazing event!! 
 

All are welcome to join us on Saturday, April 8, at 8:00 a.m. at St. 
John (the oldest Catholic church in Indy), 126 West Georgia Street, 
Indianapolis, for the celebration of the Mass and an informal training 
run/walk.  We have a planned 11-mile route that will take us by 
Bishop Brute College Seminary that will begin immediately after 
the 8:00 a.m. Mass, at approximately 8:40 a.m.  Eleven miles is only 
a suggestion, you can modify your distance.  This training event is 
free and you are welcome to attend even if you are not running in the 
mini-marathon.   More information can be found 
at https://raceforvocations.org/ 
  
 
 
 

 

From Little Flower 
Neighborhood Association: 
The Great Little Flower Spring 
Clean-up is set for Saturday, 

April 8! Meet new neighbors and reconnect with familiar 
faces as we make our community cleaner, even more beautiful 
and keep the streets and sidewalks safe for us all. Please meet 
at 1443 N Denny to enjoy a light breakfast to fuel our 
activities, then we will focus our energy on the western end of 
our neighborhood. Clean-up supplies will be provided (but if 
you have an extra picker or other awesome tools that would be 
great!) Be sure to dress for the weather. Thank you and see 
you soon! 
 

Knights of Columbus 
Our Lady of Fatima Council 

Fatima Event Center 
1040 North Post Road 

 

ALL are WELCOME.  You do not have to belong to the Knights to 
attend any of the following events: 
  

Sunday, April 2, from 8:30 AM – noon 
Fatima Family Breakfast Buffet – ALL YOU CAN EAT! 
Menu consists of – biscuits & gravy, fried potatoes, cheesy potato casserole, 
pancakes & waffles (made to order), two types of eggs, sausage, bacon, ham 

carving station, fried biscuits & apple butter, fruit, various cold cereals and 
donuts plus coffee, tea, milk & juices.  

Cost is only $8.00 for adults, $4.00 for children 4-12 yrs., and 
children 3 yrs. and under are free. 
  

Thursday, April 6 at 1:00 PM 
FREE Afternoon Movie – Johnny Belinda 
  

Friday evening April 7 at 7:00 PM 
First Friday Rosary 
  

Wednesday, April 12 at 7:00PM 
Our Lady Fatima Council Ladies Auxiliary Meeting 
Lots going on. We have several activities coming up this spring.  
Your husband does NOT have to belong to the Knights for you to 
join the Ladies Auxiliary.  If you have any questions about the 
Auxiliary call Pam Donaldson, President, at 317-431-5239  Hope to 
see you there. 

 

Seasons of Hope 
A Healing Ministry and Support Group for the Bereaved 
at St. Simon Apostle Church, 8155 Oaklandon Rd, 
Indianapolis, 46239 beginning April 18 for 6 weeks.  There 
are daytime and evening sessions available. For more 
information contact Mona Lime at 317-371-8993 or 
monalime@comcast.net or you may call the parish center at 
317-826-6000. 

Help Wanted 
Dammann Lawn & Garden Center is hiring for their 
Lawn & Garden Center at Rockville & Lynhurst 
Roads .  The work is physically demanding and 
would be a good summer job for teenagers or young 

adults  If interested please call Helen at 317-714-0435.  
 

Little Flower Athletic Commission Reverse Raffle! 
Saturday, April 29, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. 

Silent Auction items and a chance to win $1000!  
 Tickets are $30 each, which includes dinner. You must be 21 years 
or older. If you would like to purchase tickets please contact Sarah 
Stevenson at 317-946-3194 or lfacathletics@gmail.com. All proceeds 
help purchase athletic equipment and uniforms.  Permit #143496  
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